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TITLE:
Resolution calling on New York State Governor George Pataki and the New York State Legislature to restructure the Board of Directors of the Metropolitan Transportation Authority to include voting members representing the riding public and labor.

INTRODUCTION

On May 1, 2003, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John Liu, will hold a hearing on Res. No. 730.  Res. No. 730 calls upon the governor and the state legislature to restructure the Board of Directors of the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) to include voting members representing the riding public and labor.  

BACKGROUND

The purpose of Res. No. 730 is request is to make the MTA Board of Directors more representative of the public that the MTA is charged to serve.  Currently, the MTA board is comprised of comprised of a seventeen voting members, including the chair, who are appointed by the Governor with the New York State Senate advice and consent.  There are an additional five non-voting members who represent the riding public and labor.  These non-voting members have very little power, however, because without a vote, they have no voice in determining the outcome of major decisions undertaken by the Board.  Although the MTA is a state agency, the decisions rendered by its Board have the greatest impact on the four million people that ride the New York City buses and subways on a daily basis. 

The need to have greater representation on this board is increasingly evident in light of recent MTA activities.  Despite overwhelming consensus among the riding public and their elected officials that the MTA was not providing the financial statements and budget deficit documentation to justify a fare increase, the MTA Board voted unanimously to approve this increase on March 6, 2003.  Adding to the frustration of those asking for such justification was the fact that the MTA released its “Revised MTA-Wide Financial Plan for 2003-2004” on March 27, exactly three weeks after the vote.


Listed in Res. No. 730 are bills pending in the New York State Assembly that would broaden the representation of the MTA board to include members of the riding public and labor.  These bills are A.706 and A.2128 would enable labor to select an additional voting member of the board.  A.3457, also included in Res. No. 730 would add five voting members to be selected by each of the five borough presidents within New York City.   The intent behind these bills and Res. No. 730 is to diversify the Board in terms of its representation.  Many who have been critical of the MTA believe that a Board that includes voting members who are more representative of the MTA’s customers and workforce would exercise greater discretion before voting on measures that will have a negative impact on their constituency.
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